[bookmark: _GoBack]The scheduled class meetings will be conducted online.  In addition, I will be offering small-group discussions in groups of 4; each student will have 3 “small group,” in-person meetings throughout the semester.  There will be an online “small group” discussion section for those who do not wish to meet in person.  
